[bookmark: _GoBack]NIPEC Board Meeting
Minutes
November 18, 2016

Present: Cheryl Resnik (Chair and Recorder), Holly Wise, Dee Schilling, Sam Brown, Steve Jernigan

Agenda: Review ACAPT Consortium Rules of Order (Rules)

Nominating Committee – Per the Rules, we need to appoint a nominating committee with at least two members and hold an election next year. We reviewed the NIPEC election results from 2016 with the objective of using the number of votes received by the non-elected candidates for determination of potential nominating committee appointments. Amber Fitzsimmons was recommended for the returning member as she had volunteered to leave her name off the ballot due the numerous candidates but voiced strong interest in continuing to serve.  Based upon review of the election results and the discussion as reported above we are making the following recommendation for moving forward.


Proposed: 
1. Appoint 3 members to the Nominating Committee based upon the above considerations
a. Amber Fitzsimmons 
b. Chad Lairamore 
c. Beth Davis
2. Cheryl to approach the above for consent to serve.
3. If all agree, Amber will be named as Chair and will serve 1 year but eligible to run again for a 3 year term.  
4. Chad would serve a 2 year term and Beth would serve a full 3 year term.
5. Chad will serve as Chair in 2018 and Beth would serve as Chair in 2019.
6. If any of the above do not agree to serve, the order in which additional 2016 Board candidates will be approached will be 1) Janice Hulme and 2) Amy Crocker.

Term limits for Board members – Per the Rules, terms may be up to three years with eligibility to serve a maximum of 2 consecutive terms. After discussion, those present on the call recommend the following.

Proposed:
1. 2 year terms for all officers and Directors be maintained

At Large Directors – Per the Rules, we are required to have at least 1 At Large Director. After discussion, those present on the call recommend the following.

Proposed:
1. NIPEC continue to elect 5 Directors, utilizing the current staggered election process.

Future Board Conference Call schedule – Sam agreed to poll all the current Board members for their schedules next semester to identify a time when all may participate. 


Next meeting: the group agreed to cancel the December phone meeting and communicate electronically via email as needed. Following the results of the scheduling poll the next phone meeting will  be set for January 2017.

The meeting was adjourned with no additional items for discussion.


